
Newsletter No.  2 Term 1 Week 07    Date of Issue: Friday 12th March  2021  

 PRINCIPALõS    REPORT 

If you are interested or know someone else that 

may be interested, ask them to come along to 

our meeting and find out more.  

We will be presenting our site improvement focus 

areas and discussing some of the upcoming    

initiatives for the 2021 school year.  

The commitment is 2 meetings per term from 

3:30pm on a Monday. The meetings usually last 

an hour or so depending on the agenda.  

 
INTERVIEWS 

Interviews with teachers are occurring       

throughout the week, next week so if you are yet 

to book an interview, please do so.  

Even though the online interview booking system 

may be closed, you can still contact the teacher 

directly through Seesaw or a phone call to the 

school to organise a time.  

There are still some times available with each 

teacher.  

We would request that if parents cannot make 

their allotted timeslot that they notify the school/

teacher before hand.   

 
PUPIL FREE DAYS/SCHOOL CLOSURE 

This year schools have been allocated 6 pupil 

free days (for staff professional development) 

and a school closure day.  

We have already had one of these days on the 

first Monday of the year which leaves the           

following days for this year.  

Monday March 29th (Pupil Free Day)  

Friday 30th April (Pupil Free Day)  

Monday 24th May (Pupil Free Day)  

Monday 2nd April (Pupil Free Day)  

1 left to be allocated in Term 4  

Friday 26th November (School Closure)  

 

A major focus for us this term has been Good 

Manners.  Our students show beautiful manners 

when they enter our front Office or answer the 

phone in the classrooms, itõs so pleasing to see 

and hear!  

 

SCHOOL CAPTAINS 

 

Today at a special assembly, and after a fairly 

extensive process, we announced our School 

Captains for 2021.  

The deserving applicants, who wrote fantastic 

applications, sat multiple interviews and had to 

give a speech to their peers and staff, were     

outstanding throughout the entire process.  

I would like to also acknowledge the students, 

who were not successful in their applications for 

having the courage to go through the process.  

 

Our 2021 Student Leaders will be:  

 

 

 

 

 

 Shivnesh R     Hania M  

    (School Captain)       (School Captain)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Visiony S     Yi-Hsiang T  

(School Vice Captain)  (School Vice Captain)  

 

Congratulations!  

 

 
GOVERNING COUNCIL ð Join Us! 

Our Governing Council AGM will be held on 

Monday 22nd March from 3:30pm in the Orange 

Room.  

We are seeking parents who would like to join our 

Governing Council and be involved in the        

decision -making of the school.  

We have a small group of dedicated councillors 

and would like to expand the group.  
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Friday the 19th March is the national day of Action Against Bullying. Salisbury 

Downs Primary School had their Anti -bullying Day today the 12th March.  

Our school spent the whole day participating in different activities that continued 

to educate our children around  bullying and meanness and the effects it has on others.   

We have a focus on   compassion and kindness and how it makes you feel.  

Once again members of our school wore purple which was the colour we voted on to represent   

Anti -bullying Day.  It was great to see so much purple across the school.  

The senior students focussed on meanness and how names and words can hurt.  

They wrote hurtful messages on a person outline, cut them up and then tried to put the person back 

together signifying that words can hurt and that you never feel the same way after those words are 

said. They had a lesson on cyber bullying, and how using technology such as phones, tablets and 

computers are a way to hurt others, usually through a social media platform.  

 

The younger students discussed mean things that bugged them and strategies used. They talked 

about kindness and kind words and what it means to be a friend. They also talked about trusted 

adults they could tell if meanness or bullying happens to them  

All of the students then participated in a colour run raising money for the anti -bullying charity ôDollyõs 

Dream Foundationõ.  

Thankyou to all the families who contributed  

These funds will now help this foundation raise continual awareness on the  effects of bullying.  

Thankyou to all the staff and students who participated in our annual Anti -bullying day.  

We will continue to educate and learn about bullying and meanness and focus on kindness.  
DO GOOD TO FEEL GOOD!! 

Today, our Year 6 and 7 students were privileged to listen to guest speaker, Debbie Ryan, who spoke 

with us about Mental Health and the effects of Bullying.  

Debbie has lived through the devastation of having her 23 year old daughter Maddy,  take her own 

life due to bullying over a 10 year period.   

It was a powerful presentation that shared the following messages: be kind, be an upstander if you 

see bullying happening to others, report bullying and talk to others if you are struggling,  and          

surround yourself with good people.  

 

 
 

Cheryl Taylor 

WELLBEING COORDINATOR 

Community Chat  



School Captains  

Student Executive  
Angelisa, Shivnesh, Cowan,  

Hannah, Yi -Hsiang, Visiony, Hayley,  

Hania, Assaffar  

Sports Day Captains  

 

Riley, Lilliana, Yi-Hsiang, 

Shivnesh, Kobie, Hayley, 

Halil, Hannah, Dikchya, 

Hayden, Matilda, Esther, 

Zahra, Angelisa, Cowan, 

Robin  

Bouldering oné.. 
 

Congratulations to our  

2019 Bouldering Champion ñMillana.   

Unfortunately 2020 was a ònon-eventó  

thanks to COVID.   

The competition is back in 2021and Millana is    

definitely the one to beat!  


